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Although it is not ideal being out of the school for a whole week, I thoroughly enjoyed my time in Canberra with our Year 6 
students, and the staff and parents who attended. I was very proud of the fact that many adults, who were guiding us     
during our visits to the various educational centres, commented on how well the students behaved, and how respectful 
they were while learning and experiencing the various aspects of our nation’s capital. Our two bus drivers also had nothing 
but praise for the behaviour of the students. Well done, Year 6! Thank you to the parents who came along and supported 
so well, and thank you to the teachers for your unwavering energy while on the excursion for the week. 
 
Rugby League results 
Our senior boys and under 10 boys rugby league teams participated in the Bryan Kirkland Cup on Tuesday. Our open team 
had some success throughout the day, with a win and two draws, and our under 10 boys came up against very tough            
competition on the day, losing their final game to the eventual winners, Denman PS. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Bandlink postponed 
Unfortunately, our planned excursion to the Bandlink festival in Newcastle on Wednesday, 25th 
September has been postponed. Mrs Winsor is in the process of coordinating a smaller version of 
this day, to be held on the same date, in Singleton, with a few other Hunter schools, including the 
Singleton schools, participating. Venue is still to be confirmed. 
 

KINDER CAFÉ 
Our annual Kinder Café will be operating next Wednesday, in our school hall, from 2pm. Parents who 

wish to enrol their child in Kinder for 2020, should make it a priority to come along and share all of what 

the school offers, in terms of curriculum support, community engagement and extra-curricular support 

that our school offers in your child’s school life.  

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fkindergartencafe.files.wordpress.com%2F2018%2F06%2Fcropped-kindergartencafelogo_transparent2.png&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fkindergartencafe.wordpress.com%2F&docid=zQjPsQV__I76SM&tbnid=PZ49bZixrAg1SM%3A&
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.tennisworldusa.org%2Fimgb%2F19518%2Fimportant-notice.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.tennisworldusa.org%2Ftennis%2Fnews%2FTennisWorld_USA%2F17681%2Fimportant-notice%2F&docid=YbOUjc-04rjZMM&tbnid=A
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Alpha Show visit 
Thank you to parents and students who supported the visiting Alpha show on Monday. I heard some very excited         
students throughout the day and I believe they were thoroughly entertained with the Cinderella pantomime story. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
NAPLAN online readiness test 
Our school is transitioning to the NAPLAN online platform in 2020. In preparation for this, our 
school is running our Year 3 and 5 students through a readiness test, this week and next, to     
ensure our school has the facilities to cater for the actual assessment in May next year. Students 
in Year 3 and 5 will be running through the test site, however their data will not be recorded, it is 
simply to find out if the school needs to upgrade technology, or re-design our workspaces to   
cater.   
 
2019 NAPLAN results 
Schools will soon be receiving their NAPLAN results for 2019, for Year 3 and Year 5 students. We hope to be able to send 
results home to parents and students in the near future If you have any questions about your child’s assessment results, 
please make contact with the office to arrange an appointment with me, or with Ms Rose, to discuss the results.  
 

Regional Athletics Results  

Congratulations to Seren H, Jonathan P, Eden H, Kai B and Kaiden B who have qualified for State Athletics after competing 

at Glendale on the 30th August. It is a great achievement to make it this far and we wish them all the best at the State     

Carnival on the 6th and 7th of November in Sydney.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
P&C Meeting 
Our next P&C Meeting will be held next Tuesday evening, from 6pm, in the 
school staff room. We will be discussing our plans for a “Splash and Dash” early 
in Term 4. This is similar to our colour run last year, but we hope to be able to 
make it a family afternoon, with a picnic lunch prior with the students                 
participating in separate K-2 and 3-6 obstacle courses.  Hopefully we can plan 
for this to occur, so if you have ideas, come along and share. 

 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwiEp_2f-MnkAhWDbisKHWcrAogQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=http%3A%2F%2Fleurapandc.weebly.com%2F&psig=AOvVaw3TPyd7deb2bGFWucnBvuqW&ust=1568331484395036
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16/9 17/9 

P&C Meeting 6pm 

18/9 

Kinder Café 

Yr 5/6 Cricket 

Gala Day 

19/9 

Infants Assembly 

Year 4 Sydney    

Excursion 

20/9 

Year 4 Sydney    

Excursion 

23/9 24/9 

 

25/9 

PBL Rewards 

Day 

26/9 

Primary Assembly 

PBL Mari Lunch 

27/9 

Band Concert 

11:35am 

Last Day of Term  

30/9 

School Holidays 

1/10 

School Holidays 

2/10 

School Holidays 

3/10 

School Holidays 

4/10 

School Holidays 

7/10 

School Holidays 

8/10 

School Holidays 

9/10 

School Holidays 

 

11/10 

School Holidays 

12/10 

School Holidays 

Dates to Remember Calendar 

Year 4 Sydney excursion 
Our Year 4 students are heading to Sydney next week for their overnight excursion that will support their History and   
Science units of work for this term. The students are getting very excited about this great opportunity! 
 
Year 6 High School visit 
Next Wednesday, our Year 6 students will be travelling to Singleton High School to participate in two assessment tasks 

for class placement next year. Even if your child is not attending Singleton High, you will be able to access their results, 

should you choose to send them to the high school on this day. Transport will be by bus, with no cost to students. 

 

 

 

Tell Them From Me Parent Survey                                                                                                                                                              
Our yearly parent satisfaction survey  is now open, through the Tell Them From Me website. Follow the link below to  
participate in this survey. Last year, we had over 60 parent responses to this survey, almost twice as many as the year 
before. Let's try and double it again! The results from this survey are used in our annual school evaluation process, to  
determine the needs of our community, and respond appropriately. Thank you, in advance, for your feedback. Students 
and are also receiving satisfaction surveys . http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/2jhy6 

Positive Behaviour for Learning 

The school will be hosting the PBL Bingo game this Friday, from 12:45pm. This is such an exciting whole school game, in 

learning about our school wide behaviour expectations. On Wednesday, 25th September, the school will be holding our 

PBL rewards day for Term 3. The Mari badge lunch for Term 3 will be held on Thursday, 26th September. Students will 

receive invites for this lunch within the next week.  

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/2jhy6
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It has been wonderful to see the amount of fruit that the students are eating 
for fruit and veg month (even if it is only to get a stamp pen). This campaign 
ends shortly but thanks to the weather finally warming up (albeit slowly) we 
have hopes that this trend will continue. 
Our summer menu has been finalised and approved. We will be sending this 
menu home in week 10 to start term 4 week 1. 
We often have students who have ordered their lunch through Flexischools, 
but have gone home for whatever reason. If we are not notified or the lunch 
has not been collected, lunch is then either sold off of thrown into the bin.  
 Please note that Flexischools cut off time to order is 9.25am each day. Any 
orders after this time will not come through to the canteen on the day. 
 We are still selling hot chocolate. 

CANTEEN  ROSTER - TERM  3  Week 9 

MON 16/9 TUE 17/9 WED 18/9 THU 19/9 FRI  20/9 

Jenny / Rebecca Jenny / Liz Jenny / Tamie Jenny / Liz Jenny / Kathy / Julie 

School Banking 
 
This weeks Silver Award recipients are 
Axel & Cailin, congratulations and 
keep up the fantastic work. 
 
Don't forget to come see us at the kinder café 
next Wednesday or tell your friends all about 
school banking and that they can come and 
ask any questions they may have . 
 
Happy Banking  :) 

           
 
 
 

 
 
 

Class Student 

KA Oliver H 

KM Naomi P 

KL Hayley M 

KS Carson B 

1C Mason M 

1D Charlotte T 

1K Keiryn S 

1/2W Ruby C 

2A Chelsea S 

2B Caleb S 

2H Emily H 

Uniform Shop 
 

We are now stocking Rugby shorts, 
including larger sizes. 
Larger sizes are also available in the 
shirts.   
We are open: 
Monday and Friday mornings from 
8:45 - 9:30 am. 
Wednesday afternoons from  
2:30 - 3:15pm 
These can also be ordered through 
Flexischools. 
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